

# PCA Wild West Zones Sim Racing Steering Committee | MINUTES

---

4 Nov 2020 | 21:30 PDT | Discord Voice Chat

## Attendees

Rodney Campbell, 14,  
Ed Nelson, 6  
Chip Witt, 7  
Rob Cottle, 9  
James Benard, 11  
Bret Holmes, 8  
Brian Granger, 8

## Absent

Nil

## AGENDA TOPICS

---

| Agenda topic: Chair Report Out |

Current registration in our zones:

Challenge: 24

Sport: 24

Club: 13

Pro: 18

Qualifying: 9

Total: 79

Accepted League Invite: 32

1. Rod debriefed the eDE and Prelude evening. We had 15 drivers show split about 50/50 between the eDE and Prelude practice. 14 took the grid for the Prelude race. Rod will post the results with class breakdowns on discord.
2. Rod explained that in Leagues within iRacing you can't invite other leagues or anyone outside the league to events/sessions. If we want to open up our series to everyone in PCA we would need to run events under the overall PCA Sim Racing League. Given the amount of activity going on with other zones on the same nights and our experience with the west servers in series 5, we are unlikely to attract many outside drivers so we will continue with our WWZ league races.
3. There was discussion on the low turnout and the fact that only 32 members have accepted the league invite. General consensus was to stay the course and see if it grows.

4. There was also discussion on the Zone run-offs to qualify for the national events. Doug is going to post some clarifying instructions in the next few days so we will wait and see before we plan our qualifying series in the new year.
5. Rod mentioned that he found a way to modify names so that we can show classes beside names in the relative box etc. Rod will update the info for this Friday's race.

| Action items                     | Person responsible | Deadline |
|----------------------------------|--------------------|----------|
| Post Prelude results to discord  | Rod                | asap     |
| Update names to include class ID | Rod                | 6 Nov    |

---

| Agenda topic: eDE Coordinator Report Out |

1. Ed explained that he thought the eDE went well. Although the hour goes by very quickly.
2. 1 driver was evaluated for class placement and will be finalized prior to Friday's races.
3. Our Jan 2<sup>nd</sup> Endurance race still needs to be finalized.

| Action items                                    | Person responsible | Deadline |
|---|--------------------|----------|
| Continue to work detail of 2 Jan endurance race | Ed                 | asap     |

---

Agenda topic: Communication Coordinator Report Out

1. Emails have gone out to all PCA Zone Reps. Rod mentioned that that it had already filtered down to his region and that they were preparing an email blast to all members but as yet he hasn't seen it. Chip mentioned that most regions like to schedule their emails so as not to over load inboxes. He is expecting his region to have something in the mid-month newsletter.
2. Logo/Banner. Everyone liked the round logo that Rob had created. Rod mentioned that there was a place on the iRacing league page to put a logo but when he tried it didn't look good. Rob will have a look and see if he can add it in an aesthetically pleasing way.
3. Rob will work on a poster/communication for the endurance race. Thought was to make it an inter zone group challenge.

| Action items                       | Person responsible | Deadline |
|------------------------------------|--------------------|----------|
| Work logo into iRacing League page | Rob                | Asap     |

| Action items                                     | Person responsible | Deadline |
|--|--------------------|----------|
| Create announcement/challenge for Endurance race | Rob                | TBD      |

---

Agenda topic Topic: Web Coordinator Report Out

1. Feedback has been positive on the web page. Chip mentioned that currently there is no way to track views but Doug and PCA are working on this and hopefully in the near future we will have stats.
2. If anyone has content or updates, get them to Chip and he will update the page.
3. Chip mentioned that once we have some action footage from the replays of Friday's races he would produce a short teaser video to post on our web site.
4. James mentioned that the post on the PCA Sim Racing Facebook page had received a good number of views.

| Action items                 | Person responsible | Deadline |
|------------------------------|--------------------|----------|
| Content for web page to Chip | All                | anytime  |
| Teaser Video                 | Chip               |          |

---

Agenda topic Topic: Membership Coordinator Report Out

1. Nil

| Action items | Person responsible | Deadline |
|--------------|--------------------|----------|
|--------------|--------------------|----------|

---

Agenda topic Topic: Other Items/General

1. Discussed need to have people save the replays of races. We will ask for 2 volunteers from each race.
2. Discussed drivers meetings and Rod will prep some general notes and post them on the Admin channel for comment and additions etc.
3. Discussed the race incident appeal process and that we should encourage someone to have something reviewed just to "test" the process.

| Action items                                      | Person responsible | Deadline |
|---|--------------------|----------|
| Prep driver briefing notes, post to Admin channel | Rod                | asap     |

**Action items**

**Person responsible** **Deadline**

---

**Next Meeting: Nov 11, immediately following prelude race on Discord**